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SUPPORT THE SOUTHERN WELLS STATE CHAMPS

The Warren Area Chamber of Commerce has set up an

account at the MarkleBank called the “Champions Fund.”

This account will help pay for the awards

(rings, patches and banner) for the Class

A State Champs Football team.  Anyone

wishing to contribute, personal or business,

can make a donation at the Warren or

Bluffton branches of MarkleBank.

CONGRATULATIONS RAIDERS!

DESALVO AT UMMH
Jodie DeSalvo will be performing
again at the United Memorial
Home in the Applegate Chapel at
2:00 p.m. on Friday, December
7th.
  Jodle DeSalvo is an exciting,
young pianist capturing interna-
tional attention as a dynamic and
versatile artist noted for her
strong, polished technique, su-
perb musicianship, and com-
manding powers of communica-
tion.
  Born in Connecticut, Ms.
DeSalvo made her Carnegie Hall
debut as winner of the Artists’
International Competition to such
unanimous acclaim that she re-
turned the following season for a
command performance at New
York’s Merkin Concert Hall.  Her
subsequent recitals throughout
the United States and Europe
have been eloquently praised for
their diverse programming and
outstanding execution.  Her com-
mitment to women in music has
especially made her a champion
in the works of Clara Schumann,
Amy Beach, Fanny Mendelssohn,
and Ellen Taffe Zwilich.
  The public is invited to attend
the concert with refreshments fol-
lowing the Fults Rec. Room.

THANK YOU CUB SCOUTS, BOY SCOUTS AND GIRLS

SCOUTS.
  Your good work is deeply appreciated by the Pantry.  With the
abundance of different food items, we will have a variety of food to

serve people in need.  Also, thanks to the community for all the
donations you gave on November 10. Without all of you, we could not

serve the people that need help.
  The Scouts collected 1059 items.  God Bless All of You.

Bread of Life Food Pantry
(Editors Note:  This should have been in earlier but, the original thank
you was lost.  My sincerest apologies for the delay.)

  Pictured are:  Back row (l-r) Justine Keller, Morgan McFarland, Tim
McCoy, Mandy Stafford, Stacy McCoy, Mark Riley, Jason Riley,
William Semon,

  2nd row (l-r) Emma Sabinske, Garret Keller, Heath Ruble, Shawn
McCoy, Curtis Semon, Evan Lowe, Colton Frecker, Colton Long.
  3rd row (l-r) Alexandra Stanley, R. Geiger, Spencere Sabinske, Mario

Menchaca, Alex Tolin, Austin Stuckey, Samantha Frazier
  Front row (l-r) Stephanie Shaffer, Britney Thornsbury, Caitlyn Frecker,
Charlotte Frecker.

SANTA LETTERS
Hey Kids – there is a special mail-
box at the Post Office for your
letter to Santa.  Make sure to drop
it in the box marked “Letters to
Santa” and not the regular mail
drop slot.  Parents – please make
sure your child uses their return
address so that Santa can write a
special letter back to them.

HOLIDAY ISSUE
The special Christmas Holiday
Issue of the Warren Weekly will
be published the week of Decem-
ber 21, 2001.  Call now to get your
holiday greeting in.  The New
Year’s Issue will be published the
week of January 4, 2002.  There
will be no December 28 issue due
to the Tuesday deadline (Christ-
mas Day).  Please keep this in
mind when scheduling your ad-
vertising.

SUPPER PLANNED
A Fish & Chicken Fry will be held
at the Warren Sportsman Club on
Friday, December 7 from 4:30 to
7:30 p.m. by the Mt Etna United
Methodist Church.  The event is
all you can eat and carry outs will
be available.

START AT THE MANGER

Dillman United Brethren Church
will present their Christmas can-

tata in both worship services on
Sunday,

 
December 23 rd. The

Sanctuary Choir under the direc-
tion of Linda Walters will “Start At
The Manger.” The story will take
you from a sleepy village in
Bethlehem to the cross of Cal-
vary, to the empty tomb where the
story is fulfilled and back to the
pews of our church where lives
can be changed.
  Please join us, it’s just a short
drive in the country. Dillman
Church is located 3 miles west of

State Rd 3 on 900 South in Wells
County. Sunday Services are as
follows:  1st Worship Service 8:15
a.m. and Sunday School 9:30 a.m.
and 2nd Worship Service 10:30
a.m.
  Dillman is also planning a Christ-
mas Eve Service on Monday,
December 24th at 11:00 p.m. and
a New Year’s Eve Service on
Monday, December 31st at 7:00
p.m. Everyone is invited!

EXCITEMENT IN THE ANGEL

CHOIR
The Angel Choir has been called
together to announce the birth of
Jesus. Excitement is building. The
children have many questions and
not much time for answers.
  Come along for this fun, amaz-
ing, and a little confusing journey.
The children at Dillman UB Church
under the direction of Cheryl
Pettibone and Jeni Paxson are
preparing a special Christmas
Program on Sunday,

 
December

16th at 6:30 p.m. Everyone is in-
vited to share in this fun evening
as we see Christ’s coming through
the eyes of these precious an-
gels. Dillman UB Church is lo-
cated 3 miles west of State Rd 3
on 900 South in Wells County.

BLUE STAR BANNERS ARE

BACK

The Blue Star Service Banners
were a common sight in America’s
neighborhoods during World
Wars I and II. Created in 1917,
people hung it in their windows to
denote that a member of the fam-
ily was serving in the armed
forces. The Gold Star Mothers
organization was derived from this
tradition, for if the armed forces
member was killed, the family then
hung a banner with a gold star in
the window.
  Once again, American men and
women are being called to war.
They are the nation’s newest vet-
erans, fighting to wipe out the
seeds of terrorism. Each of them

leaves a family behind: a mother
or father, brother or sister, aunt or
uncle, grandmother or grandfa-

ther. Every neighborhood has
someone serving.
  As we steel ourselves for a long
and difficult war, the sight of Blue
Star Service Banners in homes

will remind us of the personal sac-
rifices being made to preserve

our way of life.
  The American Legion has been
asked to rekindle the Blue Star
Service Banner program. Family
members can purchase a banner
directly from the American
Legion’s National Emblem Sales
by calling, toll-free 1-888-453-
4466. Banners are $6.95 plus
shipping. Order catalog number
72982.
  The Veterans’ Service Office
urges all Huntington County resi-
dents who have a family member
serving, either active duty or in
the National Guard or Reserves,
to display a Blue Star Service
Banner in their window, thereby
showing their support of the ser-
vice member and the Armed
Forces of the United States and
their support for the American way
of life.
  Further details can be obtain by
calling the Veterans’ Service Of-
fice at 358-4863. A sample Blue
Star Service Banner will be dis-
played in the Veterans’ Office at

354 N. Jefferson Street, Room 2.

ELECTION RESULTS
The Warren Area Chamber of
Commerce recently held officer
elections.  Newly elected board
members are:  Cheryl Deweese,
Rick Gentis, Karen Campbell,
Kevin DeaKyne, RoseMary Zeller,
Deb Milholland, Mike Haggerty,
Gina Canady and Clint Glessner.
Officers elected are:  Co-Presi-
dents: Kevin Deakyne and Cheryl
Deweese, Vice President Gina
Canady, Treasurer RoseMary
Zeller and Secretary Joyce Sorg.

MEMORIAL RIBBONS
Don’t forget to stop by Town Hall
or PJ’s Flower & Gift Shop and
order your memorial ribbons for
the town’s Christmas tree.  There
are quite a few already dotting the
tree but, there’s plenty of room for
more.  The full list of names on the
tree will be posted in the Decem-
ber 21 issue of the Warren
Weekly.
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KUDOS, KICKS & KARATS
VB CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

765-934-4074

Mike Helms, Pastor

Sunday School ..................... 9:30 a.m.
Adult Worship .....................10:30 a.m.
Children’s Church ................ 10:30a.m.
Youth Hours ...........................6:00p.m.
Evening Praise Hour...............6:00p.m.
Hour of Power (Wed) .............7:00p.m.

CENTRAL CHRISTIAN CHURCH

Van Buren, Indiana
765-934-2199

Rev. Pat Mullen, Interim Pastor

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:40 a.m.
Bible Study, Wednesday........6:00 p.m.
Youth Fellowship Sun ............6:00 p.m.

THE CHRISTIAN & MISSIONARY

ALLIANCE — Majenica

468-2160

Rev. Kelly Wiley

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.
Sunday Evening  ...................6:00 p.m.
Wednesday Worship .............6:00 p.m.

MT. ETNA  UNITED METHODIST

219/468-2148

Rev. Tom DeFries - Pastor

Worship ................................9:00 a.m.

Sunday School ....................10:00 a.m.

JEFFERSON CENTER UNITED

METHODIST

Corner of 900S & 300W

Kathie Jones, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Worship Service ..................10:00 a.m.

WARREN  UNITED  METHODIST

Rev. Mike Beall, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

Handicap Accessible & Staff Nursery

WARREN CHURCH OF CHRIST

375-3022

Stephan Leininger, Pastor

Becky Hartley, SS Supt.

Fellowship  ............................9:15 a.m.

Worship & Communion .........9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:45 a.m.

DILLMAN UNITED BRETHREN

8888S 1100W-90, Warren

375-2779

Lynn Mefferd, Pastor

Jim Pryor, Associate Pastor

Sun - Pastor’s Prayer Closet...7:30a.m.

          1st Worship Service..... 8:15a.m.
          Sunday School..............9:30a.m.
          2nd Worship Service...10:30a.m.

          Youth Group (Jr/Sr)......5:30p.m.

          Prayer Service ............ 6:30p.m.
Wed.  Bible Study ..................9:00a.m.
          Adv. Club (4yr-6th).....6-7:30p.m.

McNATT UNITED METHODIST

375-4359

Bill VanHaften, Pastor

B. Morton, Supt.

Coffee Fellowship...................8:30 a.m.
Worship ................................9:15 a.m.

Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.
Bible Study - Wed. ............... 7:00 p.m.

WARREN 1st BAPTIST CHURCH

Corner of N. Wayne & Matilda Sts.

Pastor

Sandy Richison, S.S. Supt.

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Sunday  Worship .................10:30 a.m.
Youthquake (grades 7-12)....6:30 p.m. Sun
Wednesday Prayer Mtg ........ 6:30 p.m.
Exercise Class (Tues/Thurs)..7:00 p.m.

VB UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

765-934-2031

Pastor Blake J. Neff

Youth Pastor Adam Pierce

Worship Service ................... 9:00 a.m.
Sunday School  ................... 10:00a.m.
Worship Service ................. 11:00 a.m.
UMYF  ..............................6- 7:30 p.m.

BOEHMER UNITED METHODIST

Rev. Barry Humble, Pastor

Joe Kober, S.S. Supt.

Sunday Worship  ....................9:30a.m.
Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.

HANFIELD UNITED METHODIST

101 N 400 E - Marion, IN

765/664-8726

Timothy Helm, Senior Pastor

1st Worship............................8:20 a.m.

2nd Worship...........................9:45 a.m.
3rd Worship ........................11:11 a.m.

Sunday School Children & Youth

Programs

PLUM TREE UNITED CHURCH

OF CHRIST

375-2691

Charles Dye, Jr., Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:45 a.m.
Church  ...............................11:00 a.m.

LANCASTER WESLEYAN

468-2411

Doug Sharrard, Pastor

David Thrift, S.S. Supt.

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.

Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

Evening Service ....................6:00 p.m.
Wednesday:
CYC/Teen/Adult Meetings .....7:00 p.m.

UNITED METHODIST MEMORIAL

HOME

SUNDAY:

Morning Worship ...................9:30 a.m.

OTHER  SERVICES  BY ANNOUNCEMENT
Tues, Thurs, Fri & Sat
Chapel Services ....................9:00 a.m.

MOUNT ETNA WESLEYAN

Wayne Wright, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.
Sunday Evening  ...................6:00 p.m.

Mid-Week (Wed)  ..................6:00 p.m.

ASBURY CHAPEL

UNITED METHODIST

8013W 1100S - 90, Montpelier

Pastor - Steve Gray

Sunday School ......................9:45 a.m.
Worship  .............................10:45 a.m.
Wed Evening Carry-in & Fellowship

        ......................................6:30 p.m.

WARREN  WESLEYAN  CHURCH

375-2330

www.hows.net/46792WCT
Rev. Bill Barlow, Pastor

Wesley Welch, Supt.

Sue Brown, Children's Ministry

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:15 a.m.
Children's Church  ...............10:15 a.m.
Evening Worship  ...................6:00p.m.
Thursday Bible Study .............7:00p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER BAPTIST

CHURCH

694-6622

Pastor Jeff McNicholas

Sunday School ......................9:00 a.m.
Fellowship ............................. 9:55a.m.
Worship ...............................10:15p.m.
Mon. Bible Study (women).... 9:00 a.m.
Wed. Bible Study ................. 6:30 p.m.

SALAMONIE CHURCH OF

BRETHREN

468-2412

Mark S. Bendes, Pastor

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.
Church School .....................10:45a.m.

BUCKEYE CHRISTIAN CHURCH

758-2085

Nathan Doyle, Minister

Sandy Keplinger, Supt.

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.

Sunday School ....................10:30 a.m.

BANQUO CHRISTIAN CHURCH

8294S 900W 35

Gary Riley, Pastor

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.

Worship .............................. 10:30
a.m.
Youth Choir Practice ............ 5:00 p.m.

Wed. Bible Study ..................6:30 p.m.

Thurs. Kings Kids ..................6:30 p.m.
BYG Youth Svc. (2&4Sun.) .. 6:00 p.m.
CWF Ladies (3 Tue) ..............6:00 p.m.

1st Sun. (Qtrly) Praise Hour.. 6:30 p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Steve Bard, Pastor

Morning Worship ...................9:30 a.m.

Sunday School ....................10:45 a.m.
HILLCREST CHURCH OF THE

NAZARENE

375-2510

Bill Keen, Pastor

Ed Kessler, Assoc. Pastor

Bus Service 375-2510

Sunday School ......................9:30 a.m.

Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.
Evening Worship....................6:00 p.m.
Youth Group (Sun.)................6:00 p.m.

Wed. Midweek Service...........7:00 p.m.

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

375-2102

Charles Dye ,Jr., Pastor

Sunday Worship................... 9:30 a.m.

Junior Church ..................... 10:00 a.m.
Sunday School ................... 10:30 a.m.
Communion 1st Sunday of the Month

Fun Factory  1st/3rd Sundays 6:00p.m.
THE NEW BEGINNING

SR 218, 2 1/8 mile west of Poneto

Steve Sutton, Pastor

765/728-2065 for more info

Sunday Worship....................10:30a.m.
ThursdayPrayer Meeting ...... 7:00 p.m.
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Attend  the Church

of  your  choice

MEMBER FDIC

Warren Community

Banking Center
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Serving Warren &

Liberty Center

375-2111

Your

"Internet Connection"

P O Box 326

Warren, IN  46792

Ph.  219-375-2201

D & D BIKE

Over 200 in Stock

Phone 375-3828 or

1-800-356-4440

Downtown Warren

CITIZENS

TELEPHONE

CORP.

Zeller  Construction

Owner:  Larry Highley

 375-3477 or 219/359-2331
Pole Barns, New Homes,

Remodeling, Garages, Siding,
Windows & Roofing

HEYDE OIL INC.
d/b/a

Huggy Bear
Ice Cream Stop and

Huggy Bear Quik Stop
& Motel

UNITED

METHODIST

MEMORIAL

HOME

DEAR EDITOR:
On December 10th, Jews everywhere will begin observing the festival
of Chanukah. The festival commemorates the heroism of the
Maccabees, the early defenders of Israel. In recent times, it has
served as an occasion for Jewish children to receive holiday gifts. But
Chanukah also offers important insights into the Jewish dietary tradi-
tion.
  The deeply religious Maccabees lived on plant-based foods during
their struggle for freedom. They practiced the admonition of Genesis
1:29: “Behold, I have given you every herb yielding seed, which is upon
the face of all the earth, and every tree in which is the fruit of a tree
yielding seed - to you it shall be for food.”  Indeed the traditional foods
associated with Chanukah are potato pancakes and donuts fried in
vegetable oil.
  Since then, concern for personal and public health, compassion and
respect for animals, and preservation of natural resources have been
deeply rooted values in the Jewish religious tradition. Many religious
leaders, including two chief rabbis of Israel, were vegetarian.
  The Hebrew root of the word Chanukah means education, and the
prophet Isaiah called on Jews to be a “light unto the nations.” This
year’s observance provides all Jews with an uncommon opportunity to
set a good example for their friends and neighbors by celebrating a
vegetarian Chanukah festival.

  Sincerely, Tom Farra – Warren, IN

ATTITUDE BY CHARLES SWINDOLL
The longer I live, the more I realize the impact of attitude on life.
  Attitude, to me, is more important than facts.  It is more important than
the past, than education, than money, than circumstances, than
failures, than successes, than what other people think or say or do.  It
is more important than appearance, giftedness or skill.  It will make or
break — a company — a church — a family — a home.  The remarkable
thing is we have a choice everyday regarding the attitude we will
embrace for that day.  We cannot change our past — we cannot
change the fact that people will act in a certain way, we cannot change
the inevitable.  The only thing we can do is play on the one string we
have, and that is our ATTITUDE … I am convinced that life is 10% what
happens to me and 90% how I react to it.  And so it is with you … we
are in charge of our attitudes.

HAVE A SAFER CHRISTMAS THIS YEAR
Emergency room doctors say they see more injuries during the
Christmas and New Year holidays. The most likely reasons:
  ·  People are doing unusual things, like going up the ladder to hang
a decoration.

  ·  Almost everyone is in a rush. They want to get places in a hurry and
are often distracted. They may not drive cautiously, even though
streets and roads are busy.

  ·  Shopping takes its toll. People don’t usually get hurt in stores, but
it can happen if they don’t watch for wet spots by the door. If they buy
more things than they can comfortably carry, they may not be able to
see well. They could bump into things or step off curbs and fall
because they can’t see the street

  ·  Backs get a workout. People are more likely to lift a heavy box
without  help. They move furniture, shovel snow, and they may do
these things incorrectly because they are preoccupied or in a hurry.

  ·  People get tired and are less alert toward the end of the holiday
months.
  ·  Both adults and kids are handling new things, and that can be
hazardous.
  Think about your plans for the holidays and allow enough time to do

what you need to do. Be aware of your circumstances, and get enough
rest so you can celebrate in comfort and safety.
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Fine Quality Furniture at Affordable Prices

"Stop in & say hi"

427 Matilda,

Warren

 375-3600

1 mile East of Warren on 1000S (3rd St. Ext.)     .

Holiday Gift Idea

  Give a gift that gives all year. Give your Loved One A

“Flower-A-Month”
Each month we will deliver a blooming plant or fresh
flower arrangement using fresh flowers in season.

12 Bouquets  ($25 Value each) for $200.00
Plus tax & delivery for outside Warren area.

Visit our tree (#12) at the Embassy Festival of Trees,
Fort Wayne, Nov. 21 - Dec. 2.

           (219)375-4606Holiday Hours
Mon - Sat

9-5

PJ's Flower & Gift Shop
M-T-W-F 9-5; Th & S 9-12

114 N Wayne St, Warren
(219)375-2702

               Christmas Arrangements

               Poinsettias, Stuffed Animals,

               Cards, Gifts & More at ...

Mt Etna United Methodist Church

Chicken & Fish Fry
by Dan’s Fish Fry

December 7, 2001     4:30 - 7:30 p.m.
Warren Sportsman Club • Warren, Indiana

Children 6-12 $3.50  Adults $6.50

Kids under age 5 - Free

HAPPY HOLIDAY SPECIAL

HAIR ESSENTIAL’S SALON in Warren is offering
a Fabulous Christmas and New Year’s

Holiday Special!!
1 month of tanning for $2500

Full Set of Nails for $2500

Gift Certificates Available!
Ask for Kim or Paula  375-2577

Community  Calendar
   Items listed here are open to the public.  If  there is an admission

charge or items are for sale or a donation is necessary, there is a one-
time $5 fee to be listed.    Events can be listed for as long as 6 months.
(If an  event is cancelled, please notify WW.)   Only event, place, time,
and sponsor, for events in  Warren, and the surrounding area will be

included.

Dec 8 KCC Board Meeting, 8 a.m., KCC

Dec 10 Warren Town Council, 6:30 p.m., Town Hall Annex

Dec 14 Warren Recycle Day

Dec 19 Van Buren Town Council, 7 p.m.

Dec 27 Warren Town Council, 5:00 p.m., Town Hall Annex

Dec 28 Warren Recycle Day

Mar 22 Salamonie PRO's Carnival:food  5:15-7, games  6 -8

Bread of Life Food Pantry - Wed 4 - 6pm, Sat 10 - noon at KCC or

by appointment - Call 375-2381.  Bargain Basement - Friday &

Saturday 9  - 4 at KCC  StoryTime at Warren Public Library - Friday

mornings at 10 Walking in the Gym - 6am - Noon Mon - Fri

BIRTHDAY OPEN HOUSE

A 90th birthday Open House will
be held for Lillian Martz of Van
Buren at her residence. Mrs. Martz
lives at 205 South 2nd Street in
Van Buren. The Open House will
be held from 2 to 4 p.m. on Sun-
day, December 9, 2001.
  Please bless us with your pres-
ence - but not your presents,
Thank you.

SEEKING NEW CROP OF

VOLUNTEERS
If you’ve been wanting to sharpen
your gardening skills, and you
have an interest in sharing your
knowledge with others, Purdue
University has the ideal program
for you.
  Beginning January 17, 2002, a
Master Gardener training series
will be offered for residents of
Grant County and surrounding
areas. The Master Gardener Pro-
gram is a volunteer training pro-
gram which offers an extensive
course in horticulture in exchange
for a donation of volunteer hours
to help teach others what you have
learned.
  Training will be held on Thurs-
days, January 17- April 25, 2002,
6:00-9:00 p.m. at the Grant County
Fairgrounds. Participants will be
exposed to a wide range of sub-
jects including soil and plant sci-
ence, diagnosis of plant problems,
pesticide safety, composting, and
culture of vegetable, flower and
landscape plants.
  Although tuition fee takes the
form of volunteer hours rather than
dollars, a $60 ($75 for couples
sharing materials) supplies fee
will be charged to cover such items
as reference notebooks, mailings
and name badges. These materi-
als all become part of the Master
Gardener’s personal collection.
  While the class will be encour-
aged to create new educational
outreach programs, there are al-
ready plenty of opportunities for
which volunteers are needed.
Some of these projects include
the staffing information booths at
gardening events, teaching pub-
lic education classes, speaking
to local clubs and organizations,
and hands-on demonstration gar-
dens.
  If you’d like an application to join
our league of volunteers or have
questions about the program, give
us a call at 765-668-8871 ext. 413
or stop by our office on the 4th
floor of the Grant County Office

Building, 401 S. Adams Street in
Marion.

CONVERSATION

      RESCHEDULED
The Huntington County Conver-
sation on Youth has been re-

scheduled to Monday, December
10, 2001, from 3:30 to 5:30 pm at
the Family Living Building, Hier’s
Park, Huntington. This meeting is
open to all interested youth and

adults who would like to voice
their opinions about what youth
need to achieve success in their

lives and what our community can
do to make these dreams become
reality.

  As a part of the 100th anniver-

sary of the national 4-H youth
development movement, 4-H is
leading conversations in all 3,067
counties of our nation. Four-H is
please to be facilitation this county
conversation, but anyone, regard-
less of involvement or knowledge
of 4-H is welcome to participate.
So that sufficient materials will be
available for all participants on
December 10th, contact Linda
Aldridge at the Purdue Extension
Service - Huntington County Of-
fice at (219) 358-4826 no later
than Friday. December 7.
  The Local Conversation leads to
a State Conversation in each of
50 states. For Indiana, the State
Conversation will be held Tues-
day, January 29, 2002 in India-
napolis. Each county is asked to
send three youth and one adult to
discuss youth issues and develop
a plan of action for positive youth
development in the state and na-
tion.
  For the National Conversation
on Youth Development, a delega-
tion of 31 youth and adult repre-
sentatives from Indiana will travel
to Washington, D.C. February 27-
March 3, 2002. These individuals
will work with others from across
the nation to synthesize input from
thousands of citizens who partici-
pated in local and state conversa-
tions on youth development.
  Youth and adults interested in
participating in the state and na-
tional conversations are asked to
complete an application form no
later than December 15, 2001.
  As for the conversation process,
“this may be the largest single
undertaking in the first 100 years
of 4-H,” says Linda Aldridge, Ex-
tension Educator, 4-H/Youth De-
velopment. “We are creating a
blueprint for youth programs in
every community in America. It’s
personally exciting to be involved
in something that has a great po-
tential to impact on the young
people of this community, state
and nation.”

  Patterned after successful na-
tional conferences on small busi-
ness and aging, the National Con-
versation will capture the best
ideas and programs for youth de-
velopment in the 21st Century and
present them in a report to the
President of the United States,
his cabinet, and Congress. Mov-
ing ahead, 4-H intends to engage
the nation in positive youth devel-
opment programs, addressing
youth problems, building youth
skills, generating civic involve-
ment and creating better commu-
nities.
  “All of us have a stake in how
youth develop in the future,” says
Donald T. Floyd, Jr., president
and CEO of National 4-H Council.
“We’re looking for involvement by
youth, parents, and professionals
from all sectors of the commu-
nity.”
  “We want the nation to know that
we’re not building a granite monu-
ment for the 4-H centennial,” says
Floyd. “Instead, in the tradition of
4-H, we’re creating an action plan
for families, youth leaders, and
communities across the nation to
guide us in the coming century.”
  4-H is one of the nation’s most
diverse organizations, and in-
cludes people from all economic,
racial, social, political and geo-
graphic categories. There are no
barriers to participation. Young
people are given the opportunity
to engage in activities that hold
their personal interest, while be-
ing guided by caring adult volun-
teers. Local 4-H educators are
youth development professionals
who provide direction and pro-
gram leadership in each county
as part of the nationwide coop-
erative Extension System.
  Originally focused on agricultural
projects, 4-H has followed the
needs and interests of young
people into urban and suburban
communities. Like other leading
modern organizations, 4-H draws
strength from its participants by

sharing decision-making respon-
sibilities at levels ranging from
local clubs to national programs.
  In Huntington County, over 2,400
youth were reached in county-
wide 4-H/Youth programming ef-
forts during 2001. Nearly 200
adults were also involved, either
directly working with youth or by
serving on advisory committees
and boards.
  For more information about the
local 4-H program, contact the
Purdue Extension Service - Hun-
tington County Office at (219) 358-
4826. The office is located in room
209 of the Huntington County
Courthouse.

JR LEADER MEETING

The Huntington County 4-H Jun-
ior Leaders will meet on Thurs-
day, December 13, from 7:00-8:30
p.m. at Heritage Hall, Hier’s Park,
Huntington.
  Youth attending this meeting are
asked to bring new or gently used
toys to be shared with a local
charity. There will also be a “white

elephant” gift exchange, so each
attending may bring a useful item
from home, wrapped to exchange
with another person during the
meeting.
  A schedule of 4-H Junior Leader
activities for the coming year will
be distributed.
  County Junior Leader meetings
are open to any 4-H youth in grade
7 or higher. For more information,
contact the Purdue Cooperative
Extension Service - Huntington
County Office at (219) 358A826
or Courthouse, Room 209.
  It is the policy of the Purdue
Cooperative Extension Service,
David C. Petritz, Director, that all
persons shall have equal oppor-
tunity and access to the programs
and facilities without regard to
race, color, sex, religion, national
origin, age, marital status, paren-
tal status, sexual orientation, or
disability. Purdue University is an
Affirmative Action employer.
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Bell Towing/Repair
      “Call now for all your
                 automotive repair needs!”
Is your car or truck ready for winter?

 Emergency
           ServiceRon Bell, Owner

335 E 3rd St.

Warren, IN  46792

(219)375-3085

Mon - Fri 8a.m. - 5 p.m.

Sat 8 - Noon

Warren

   Pharmacy
219/375-2135

Save $1
with this coupon on all

Kodak
film and

disposable
cameras
exp. 12/31/01

SUSAN CAREY

Sales Assistant

Located at MarkleBank

1405 Baker Place

Bluffton, IN  46714

219-824-3616

Fax: 219-824-8027

Also available by appointment in Warren 375-4550.

Call Susan for all your investment needs.

COUNCIL NOTES

The Warren Town Council met in
short session on Monday evening,
Nov. 26.  The meeting was held in
the Town Hall Annex.
President Harold Jones opened
the session at 6:30 p.m. with
all in attendance repeating the
Pledge to the American flag.
  Engineer Jim Lauer was in at-
tendance and reported on
progress of the water project.  The
project was reported to be almost
done.  It was suggested a new
control panel be installed with ra-
dio signal control.  Additional cost
was estimated at $18,825.00,
which included previously ap-
proved charges.
  Lauer reported specs for the
wastewater project were expected
to be sent to IDEM by the end of
the week for approval. Bidding of
the project would be early Febru-
ary of 2001.
  A meeting was scheduled for
Thursday evening, Nov. 29, by
“Indiana Downtown”.  The meet-
ing was held at Town Hall Annex.
The committee will hold discus-
sions related to the action agenda
prepared by Hyett Palma.
  In a meeting with Streetscrape-
Butler Faiman Seyfert Site,
sidewalks and trees were dis-
cussed as well as street improve-
ments.
  The Dec. 24 meeting of Council
was changed to Thursday, Dec.
27 at 5 p.m.
  In honor of emergency crew
members who have lost their lives
Council voted to donate $250.00.
  Council agreed to give their ap-
proval of a Southern Wells
Resolution of Recognition for its
football team.
  Council agreed to purchase
hams for Christmas for town em-
ployees.
  Darrel Bice reported from the
Utility/Street Departments.
Two water meters had been in-
stalled.  Decorations and the
community Christmas tree had
been completed.  Council ex-
pressed their appreciation for the
work done.
  Fire Chief Tim Ford reported for
the Warren Volunteer Fire
Department.  Two pagers had
been lost and some pagers were
in need of repair.
  A SEMA meeting is set for 8:30
a.m. to 4 p.m. Dec. 11 at
Bluffton.
  Announcements included:  Dec.
10, Town Council; Dec. 24, 25,
26, Holiday; Dec. 31, Holiday.

SANTA CAME TO TOWN
On Friday evening, Nov. 23, the
big fire truck stopped at the inter-
section of Wayne and Second
Streets in Warren with their si-
rens blaring and lights flashing.
There was no fire.
  Santa Claus had arrived from
the North Pole and he emerged
from the fire truck to the delight of
the many children eagerly await-
ing his arrival.
  Santa talked to many of the chil-
dren.  After the large beautiful
community Christmas tree and
lights in the downtown area had
been turned on Santa walked with
the children and parents to the
Knight Civic Center.  There guests
were served hot
chocolate and cookies and Christ-
mas lights were turned on there.
  A beautiful sight that should put
anyone in the Holiday mood.
  Observing the large number of
people in town on Friday night
brought back a nostalgia of years
past in Warren.
  There was a time when Warren
stores were open on Wednesday
and Saturday evenings.  Later
they were open on Friday evening
instead of Saturday.
  Attraction for Wednesday
evening shoppers was a town
drawing.
  Youngsters were always eager
to draw the winning name.  If the
person whose name was drawn
first was not present, another
name was drawn until a winner
was found.  For each time no
winner was present $5.00 was
added the next week.  Usually the
larger the bank prize the larger
the crowd.
  It was also exciting then when
Santa came to town for the first
time to usher in the Christmas
season.

SALAMONIE MENUS

Breakfast
Each meal includes milk and an

option of cold cereal
December 10

Fruit, mini pancakes w/syrup, sau-
sage links

December 11
Orange juice, cinnamon

coffeecake

December 12
Apple juice, peanut butter toast

December 13
Chilled fruit, pop tarts

December 14
Fruit juice, egg wrap

Lunch
Each meal includes milk.  Each
MS() meal includes options of chef
salad w/crackers and fruit basket
choice

December 10
Ravioli w/cheese (sub sandwich),
combination salad, peas, bread
stick, cookie

December 11
Shaved turkey on a bun
(quarterpounder w/cheese), rel-
ishes, pears, peanut butter bar

December 12
French toast stix/syrup (breaded
cheeseburger), sausage links,
tater tots, sliced peaches, cinna-
mon coffeecake

December 13
Cheeseburger (chicken salad
sandwich, quarterpounder w/
cheese), french fries, lunch a
bunch grapes, fruit snacks

December 14
Tony’s pizza (corn dog nuggets),
caesar salad, applesauce, gold-
fish crackers

EASTBROOK MENUS

Breakfast
Each meal includes milk and fruit
or juice

December 10
Breakfast pizza

December 11
Toast w/butter & honey

December 12
Cereal, toast w/butter

December 13
Pancakes w/syrup

December 14
Pop tart

Lunch

December 10
Burrito, mixed vegetables, juice,

pudding
December 11

Johnny Marzetti, green beans,
pineapple tidbits, hot roll w/butter

December 12
Hot dog, buttered carrots, sliced

pears, cookie
December 13

Sloppy joe sandwich, french fries,

sliced peaches, brownie
December 14

Pizza, buttered corn, mixed fruit,
cookie

POPCORN AVAILABLE
Boy Scout Popcorn can still be
purchased at the Warren Phar-
macy!! A variety of sizes and fla-
vors are available, including the
famous Chocolate Caramel
Crunch popcorn. Profits from pop-
corn sales supports local Boy
Scout & Cub Scout activities!!

PHARMACY MOVING

The Warren Pharmacy will be
moving!! We will be purchasing
the Foust building, up the block,
at 222-226 N. Wayne St. from the
Markle Medical Center. So, we
are basically moving back to the
same building we started in, how-
ever, now we will occupy the whole
building. We will appreciate your
prayers and encouragement for
us, to have wisdom as we re-
model the building, so that we can
more effectively serve the health
care needs of our community. The
exact date for moving will be some
time in the first half of 2002.

ALSO MOVING

Markle Medical Center will be
moving into their new facility this
weekend.  They will be taking over
the building that Drs. Bennett and
Berghoff vacated when they
moved into their new facility.

STORYTIME
Christmas was in the air and
thoughts of snow fi l led the
children’s minds as Jan Ruble
lead story time at the Warren Li-
brary November 30.  She read
Dream Snow, Snowballs, Santa’s
New Sled, Merry Christmas Mom
and Dad and The Pine Tree Par-
able to Katelyn Kline, Li ly
Sabinske, Connor Sabinske and
Sam VanHaften.  The children

also enjoyed finger plays and
made a Christmas tree to take
home with them.
  Story time is Friday mornings at
10:00.

GRADUATES BASIC
Dustin W. Dollar, son of Neil and
Teresa Dollar, 10828S 400W 90,
Montpelier, recently graduated
from Basic Training on November
9th, 2001 at Lackland AFB in San
Antonio, TX.
  He is stationed in Biloxi, MS for
technical training school.  He is a
2000 graduate of Southern Wells
High School.  Grandparents are
William and Sondra Dollar, rural
Montpelier, RD & Joyce Jones,
Geneva and Jeff and Karen Friar,
rural Montpelier.  Great-grandpar-
ents are Mary Dollar, rural Up-
land, Phyllis Harrold, rural Hart-
ford City, and step-great-grand-
mother Esther Friar of Wilshire,
OH.

PLEASE READ

& RECYCLE
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GENEALOGY REPORT
We would like to express our

heartfelt thanks to everyone for

all the food, cards, flowers,

visits and to the Church of God

of Prophecy and Pastor

Reynolds.

  Thanks for all the prayers –

God Bless

  The family of Eddie Delano

Purvis

POND
Alice L. Pond, 77, 414 E. 1st St.,
Warren, died at 5:45 a.m. Mon-
day (Dec. 3, 2001) at the Bluffton
Regional Medical Center after an
extended illness.
  Mrs. Pond retired from Memcor,
Huntington, in 1987 after 23 years
of service.
  She was born March 11, 1924,
in Wells County to George Henry
and Bessie Bel le Carnes
Crawford. She attended Chester
Center High School, Wells
County. She married Forrest A.
Pond in Wells County on Oct. 7,
1944. Her husband died Oct. 18,
2000.
  Survivors include a daughter,
Mrs. Ted (Becky) Foreman,
Bluffton; two grandchildren, Ben
Bennett and Jorden Bennett,
Warren; and four great-grandchil-
dren.
  A brother, Delbert Crawford, pre-
ceded her in death.
  Calling is 2-7 p.m. Wednesday
and from 1 p.m. until the 2 p.m.
funeral service Thursday at the
Glancy Funeral Homes, H. Brown
& Son Chapel, 203 N. Matilda St.,
Warren. Rev. Joe Haney will offi-
ciate.
  Burial will be at the Woodlawn
Cemetery, Warren.
  Preferred memorials are to the
Warren Fire Department, P.O. Box
373, Warren, IN 46792.

MOORE

Clarence B. Moore, 85, Marion,

died Wednesday (Nov. 28, 2001)
at the Waukesha Memorial Hos-

pital in Waukesha, Wis.
  Mr. Moore had worked at the

Chronicle Tribune, Marion, as a
Linotype operator and typesetter

for 30 years. He served in the
Army from 1941-45. He was a

member of Christland United
Methodist Church, Marion, and

was a charter member of both the
Fairmount American Legion and

Veterans of Foreign Wars.
  He was born March 22, 1916, in

Warren to Clyde and Edna Moore.
He married Rosadene Shaw in
1948. His wife preceded him in

death.
  Survivors include a son, Kent
Moore, Waukesha, Wis.; two
brothers, Francis Krinn and Earl
Moore, both of Marion; three sis-

ters, Opal Moore, Marion, Vivian
Foudy, Huntington, and Gertrude
Clark, Port Charlotte, Fla.; and

three grandsons.
  Services were held at the Raven-
Choate Funeral Home, 1202 Kem
Rd., Marion. Rev. Don Dexheimer
officiated at the service.

  Burial was at the Woodlawn
Cemetery, Warren.
  Preferred memorials are to the

American Cancer Society, 1315

Gillespie St., Marion, IN 46952.

CRAVENS

Ronald K. “Hermo” Cravens, 68,
Huntington, died at 1 p.m. Tues-
day (Nov. 27, 2001) at Parkview
Huntington Hospital.
  Mr. Cravens worked as a tool
and die maker for Fisher Body in
Marion. He was a former member
of American Legion Post 85 in
Huntington.
  He was born Feb. 5, 1933, in
Huntington to Roscoe and Ruth
Walker Cravens.
  Survivors include a daughter,
Mrs. Alter (Angela K.) Dennis,
Huntington; two brothers, Wallace
M. Cravens, LaFontaine, and
Arthur D. Cravens, Maumee, Ohio;
two sisters Carol Ruble, Warren,
and Diana Wagner, of Colorado;
plus three grandchildren and five
great-grandchildren.
  A brother, Louis Cravens, pre-
ceded him in death.
  Calling hours were held at the
Myers Funeral Home, Huntington
Chapel. A memorial service was
held at the Parkview Apartments
Community Room, 1334 Memo-
rial Lane. Chaplain Bob Ray offi-
ciated the service.
  Preferred memorials are to the
family, in care of the Myers Fu-
neral Home, 2901 Guilford St.,
Huntington, IN 46750.

GILBERT

Leota L. Gilbert, 90, a resident of
the United Methodist Memorial
Home, died there at 4 a.m. Mon-
day (Nov. 26, 2001).
  Mrs. Gilbert, a former resident of
Montpelier, had been a resident
of the United Methodist Memorial
Home for several years. She was
a member of the Tri Kappa Soror-
ity in Montpelier and served on
the Montpelier-Harrison Township
Public Library Board for several
years. She was a member of First
United Methodist Church in Mont-
pelier, and taught Sunday School
at the church for several years.
  Mrs. Gilbert was born Nov. 25,
1911, in Linn Grove, Ind., to
Courtney Runyon and Lilly Gentis
Runyon. She married Robert D.
Gilbert; her husband died May 25,
1990.
  Survivors include a son, Jack A.
Gilbert, Fremont, Neb.; two grand-
children; three great-grandchil-
dren; a brother, Reuben Runyon,
Lima, Ohio; and a sister, Nema
Fields, Geneva.
  Services were held at the Glancy
Funeral Homes, Walker Chapel,
109 W. Windsor St., Montpelier

with Rev. John Bellante officiat-
ing. Burial was at the IOOF Cem-
etery, Montpelier.

  Preferred memorials are to Jack
Gilbert in care of the Glancy Fu-
neral Homes, Walker Chapel, 109
W. Windsor St., Montpelier, IN
47359.

DAVIS
Joseph H. Davis, 75, who resided
on rural Warren in Wells County,
died at 5:30 a.m. today, Nov. 29,

2001, at Bluffton Regional Medi-
cal Center. He had been in failing
health the last two years.
  Mr. Davis worked for 30 years as

a tool and die maker for Babcox &
Wilcox Co. in Barberton, Ohio.
  He was a member and active in
the Covenant Chapel in Bluffton.
He was born in Creston, W.Va.,
May 14, 1926 to Alonzo and Minnie
G. Shimer Davis. A first marriage
was to Gladolia F. Kerby, who
died in 1973; his second mar-
riage at Barberton on Jan. 5, 1974
was to Kitty L. Scott, who sur-
vives.
  Surviving also are a daughter,
Mrs. Arley (Connie) Higginbotham
of Warren; two sons, Mike Davis
of Fairview Park, Ohio, and David
Davis of Barberton; three children
raised in the Davis home, Willie
Higginbotham of Akron, Ohio, and
Nathan Nutter and Jason Nutter,
both at home; a sister, Ethel Kirby
of Mineral Wells, Ohio; a brother,
Clarence Davis of Belpre, Ohio;
14 grandchildren; and 10 great-
grandchildren. Two stepchildren
and a brother are deceased.
  Services were held at Green
Lawn Cemetery Chapel in Akron,
Ohio, with Pastor Arley
Higginbotham officiating.
  Visitation hours were at Thoma/
Rich, Hewitt & Chaney Funeral
Home in Bluffton and at the cem-
etery chapel in Akron.
  Memorials to the Covenant
Chapel in Bluffton.

BIRTHS
Capt. And Mrs Sean (Melissa
Herring) Borror of Dardego, Italy,
are the parents of a son, Clayton,
born at 8:30 a.m. Thursday, No-
vember 29, 2001 (US time).  He
weighed 8 pounds, 9 ounces and
measured 20 ½ inches.  He joins
a brother Blake, age 4.
  Grandparents are Larry and
Karen Herring of Keystone and
Richard and Karla Borror of Lib-
erty Center.  Great-grandparents
are Alice Gerber of Bluffton, Char-
lotte Herring of Keystone and the
late Glen Borror and Kenneth
Gerber.  Great-great-grandmother
is Hope Colbert of Keystone.

December Special
ALL Water Softners $20000 off

regular prices   * Starting at just $45000

•  Plumbing (PC10100017)  •  Sewer Cleaning  •

• Well System Repairs  • Water Conditioning  •

219/375-2023 email: schurser@citznet.com

24 Hour Emergency Service
* Installation and Sales Tax not included in price
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THE M’EATING PLACE
Home Cooked Meals

Serving Breakfast, Lunch & Dinner Specials

Hours:

5:30 a.m. to 9 p.m. Mon - Sat

116 S First St - Van Buren

765/934-3541
Carry-outs Available

E X T E R I O R

CONSTRUCTION & CARPENTRY

NEW CONSTRUCTION                         DECKS
REMODELING                WINDOWS & DOORS
FRAMING                                          DRYWALL
ROOFING                                   FINISH WORK
SIDING                                           CONCRETE

FREE ESTIMATES

4998E SR124 • Wabash, IN  46992

Office:  765/981-2549

Mobile:  219/571-1842
MATTHEW HOLZINGER

President
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T & C DISPOSAL

RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL - INDUSTRIAL

356-7132

1450 E Tipton St. Extended,

Huntington, IN  46750

FOR QUALITY SERVICE TRY US.

Warren

   Pharmacy
219/375-2135

We have Holiday
Gift Ideas...

Jewelry, chocolates,
teapots & cups,

boxed sugar free
chocolates, and
Christmas cards

DREAM FULFILLED
Ninety-year-old Violet Banter, from the Dillman Community in Jackson
Township, had one of her life long dreams fulfilled this fall. During the

summer the family discovered she had been to 48 of the 50 states, with
North Dakota and Alabama being the two exceptions. Late in the
summer, two of her daughters drove her to North Dakota where they

saw miles of flat farmland, field after field of sunflowers and North
America’s tallest structure, a 2063-foot TV tower.
  Then as has been a yearly tradition, Violet and her six daughters
spent a few days together enjoying a ladies only outing. She had
suggested that it would be nice to go to a lodge at some state park,

without specifying which park and everyone agreed. The first night
they stayed at the Opryland Hotel and the next day they started driving
to the “state park”. Violet was totally surprised as they crossed the

Alabama state line and discovered that the destination was the Joe
Wheeler State Park in Alabama. Now the dream of all fifty states had
become a reality!
  Her daughters are: Ellen King, Fort Wayne; Joyce Thornett, Fairfax,
Va.; Ileen Maxwell, Noblesville; Linda King, Joan Springer and Wanda

Mason, all of Bluffton. She also has three sons: Gene, Bluffton; Jack,
Wabash; and Rex of Dillman.

PRESCHOOL STORY TIME
On Wednesday November 28th.
Little Panther Pre School made a
visit to the Van Buren Public Li-
brary. Karen Conwell read an A B
C book on Christmas. The chil-
dren joined Karen in singing the
finger play song “Where is Thumb
kin”? It was a lot of fun singing
together. Each child was able to
check out two books.
  Those attending were: Amy Kerr,
Will Bratcher, Sam Van Haften,
Mikela Richardson, Emily Webb,
Karlee Laypoole, Megan Fetter,
Colleen Mealer, Elise Brandow,
Autumn Harmon, Samantha
Kessinger, Caitlin Imhoff, Blake
Bolloefer, Kortney Peer. Teacher
Mrs. Bridget Green and Assistant
Annette Boucher. Also joining the
group were Erin Tate, Emily and
Ashton.

AFTERSCHOOL STORY TIME
Twelve children attended the Af-
ter School Story Time at the Van
Buren Public Library on Friday
November 30th. The theme was
America Recycles.
  Karen started  reading the book
“Follow That Trash!” by Francine
Jacobs. We found out if everyone
in America recycled just their Sun-
day Newspapers, 500,000 trees
could be saved each week. Wow!
  Special  guest was Susan
Eichhorn from East Central Indi-
ana Solid Waste Company in
Anderson, Indiana. Susan shared
with us different way we can re-
cycle.  We can make something
else out of the container, like a
pencil holder out of a tin can. We
can reuse by sharing clothes we
have out-grown with someone
else. We can buy larger boxes of
items or we can haul it to a recycle
plant. She had brought with her
some items that had been re-
cycled. She shared with us a mat
made out of plastic bags.  A piggy
bank made of plastic and recycled
money. A flowerpot made out of
tires and plastic and many more
items. All these items were car-
ried in a bag made from tires and
hubcaps. It was a really neat bag.
Susan answered a lot of question
we  had . She made everything so
interesting. Thanks Susan! She
gave each child a pencil made
from recycled money. The metal
on the pencil was a recycled
penny. We were all surprised to
find out money is recycled. Pa-
pers with games and pictures to
color were fun to do to.
  Katie Beck’s project she did on

Recycling Paper was on display.
It was really neat for us to look at.
Thanks Katie! Those attending
were: Cassie Davis, Britni-lynn
Davis, Jackson Bratcher, Danielle

Scott, Nathan Scott, David Irwin,
Raven Dailey, Matthew Nelson,
Connor Pannell, Bobby Tate,

Kayla Purvis and Stephen Green
and Faith. Next After School Story
Time will be December 7th. St.
Nicholas Day wilt be the topic.
Hope to see you!

LADIES MET

The Women’s Fellowship of the
Warren United Church of Christ
met in the home of Mrs. Greg
[Melissa] Freck, with Master

Steven and Ms. Elizabeth Freck
serving as greeters.
  Peggy Wilson, president,
opened the meeting by reading
from “Friends Through Thick and
Thin”. Jo Spade, secretary, read
the minutes, and Rosemary Zeller
gave the Treasurer’s report.
  Peggy said the patterns for can-
cer turbans has arrived, and
showed a sample of the turbans,
and ask for volunteers to make
them. They will be distributed to
the oncologists offices and the
hospitals.
  Melissa Freck announced the
scripture readings for our reading
list will be the book of Micah in the
Old Testament and Romans in
the New Testament. The books of
our choice, daily devotionals,
news letter, and videos are also
on the list. Books are still avail-
able on the shelves in the church
lounge.
  The All Church Program/Party is
to be December 9th at 7:00 P.M.
  Peggy Wilson called the confer-
ence and confirmed that our
church would hold the Women’s
Fellowship Conference Meeting
in the fall of 2003. She also ask
for donations of cookies and a
relish plate for the Caroler’s Lun-
cheon on Sunday, December 2nd.
  Georgia Poulson read from the
Crossroads Messenger that the
Staff will hold a Prom for all the
seniors on May 25, 2002 , and
they appreciate donations of prom
dresses, tux, and contributions of
money. Marjorie Rupright said she
has a list of gifts to give to Cross-
roads, and Ellen Laymon volun-
teered to run off copies to be dis-

tributed to each family so they will
know what is needed. The un-
wrapped gifts will be placed un-
der the tree in the Sanctuary.
  Melissa Freck gave the lesson
from the theme book for the year,
“Many Gifts, One Body”. She ask
the members, “How special do
you feel”? She pointed out that
we are given gifts from God, and
an important one is to make other
people feel special. We shouldn’t
be shy about using this gift. She
quoted Paul ’s letter to the
Ephesians, 4th chapter, the 29th
verse. “Let no evil talk come out of
your mouths, but only such as is
good for edifying, as fits the occa-
sion, that it may impart grace to
those who hear”. Also, quoting
Mother Teresa, “Kind words can
be short and easy to speak but
their echoes are truly endless”.
She presented each of us with a
small silver box tied with a bow, to
place in a special place in our
home to remind us to pray for
those who need our prayers. She
closed the lesson with a prayer
and played a tape sung by Chonda
Pierce entitled “God Loves You”.
  As result of the lesson, the mem-
bers discussed plans to be a se-
cret prayer angel to one person in
the congregation for a year, never
revealing their identity. Melissa
agreed to work out the details for
selecting a name so there would
not be duplications.
  Peggy Wilson read from “Family
Focus”, “How Sweet It Is”. The
Love Gift was $11.80.
  Hostesses, Kandy Villanueva,
Janet and Danielle Sneed served
delicious refreshments to:

Marjorie Rupright, Rosemary
Zeller, Ellen Laymon, Maxine
Jones, Georgia Poulson, Janet
Holmes, Roselyn Poulson, Eileen
Dye, Patty Butler, Peggy Wilson,
Jo Spade, Melissa Freck, and
Marjorie Gard.

HAHE BASKETBALL

On Friday (11/30) the H.A.H.E.
Eagles (Huntington Area Home
Educators boy’s Basketball team)
played the Fort Wayne Hawks.
Both junior varsity (25-29) & var-
sity (53-59) games ended in favor
of the Hawks. Their tenacious
defense and full court press were
too challenging. The Girls Varsity
HAHE Lady Eagles succumbed
to the full court press of the Fort
Wayne Falcons 8-36.
  On Saturday, December 1st,
HAHE participated in the Holiday
Classic B-ball tournament for
Home-School teams in Indianapo-
lis. The junior varsity Eagles won
both games against the
NorthWest Warriors 52-43 and
the Eastside Golden Eagles 62-
28 to come in 1st place. The Lady
Eagles have a 4th place trophy
for a good effort against the
NorthWest TrailBlazers 25-33 and
the Living Water Marlins 27-29 (a
battle to the finish).

RAIDER OF THE DAY
The following students were
Raider of the Day winners for
November:
  Christa Schortgen (K), Kelsey
Samsel (3), Derek Price (5), Hi-
lary Paxson (K), Megan Stoffer
(1), Colten Jones (3),Olivia
Mossburg (K), Taylor Estes (1),
Erika Pinkerton (2), Chantel Mer-
chant (K), Kendra Mounsey (2),

Tyler Hogston (3), Darren Gillum
(K), Taylor Poling (2), Amanda
Jones (3), Daniel Velasquez (K),
Kaitlin Bonewit (2), Benjamin
Fiechter (1), Jacob Masterson (K),
Caleb Pinkerton (2), Kayle Runkle
(1), Katelyn Kline (K), Allison Wil-
liams (1), Jay Rhoton (5), Amanda
Price  (K), Quaid  Zoda (2),Tracey
Estes (5), Megan Thompson (K),
Weslee Bass (1), Justin Perry
(4), Jessica Betz (K), Emily
Pinkerton (4),Chris Siebold (6),
Mike Thompson (K), Zachary
Layman  (1),Chelsea Masterson
(3), Jacob Schurr (K), Weslee
Bass (1),Sean Quillen (3), Austin
Vaughn  (K), Kendrick Myers (2),
Karie Lavanchy (3), Daniel
Mossburg (K),Shea Merchant
(1),and Tyler Cassiday (3).



BARGAIN BASEMENT

Fall and Winter is knocking on our
doors.  Why not let us help you
with your needs at reasonable

prices.

Open Fri. and Sat. 9 to 4           tfn
24-HOUR TOWING

Damage-free with wheel lift.
D & S Lubritory.

Garage 765-934-2502

          Home  765-934-4285     tfn*
FOR RENT —

One  bedroom apartments  now
renting at Northview Apartments,

Van Buren, senior and handi-
capped only.  For   information
call 765-348-4948 or 765-934-
3200.   TDD 1-800-855-1155
Equal Housing Opportunity.

                                                  tfn*
WARE-BRANDON

MONUMENTS

Serving the Warren  Area  with
markers and monuments since

1888.  Owner,  Pete Sorg
375-2705.  Associate Mark

Vickrey,     375-3804.

                                                  tfn*
DeWEESE  SOFT WATER  AND

APPLIANCE

A Technetic dealer,  375-3828

                                                  tfn*
RAINTREE APARTMENTS

in Warren, Indiana now filling
vacancies.  Rent  based on all
household incomes, security

deposit required.  Stove,
refrigerator, A/C and garbage

disposal furnished.  Call 375-4002
for applications.  Equal Housing

Opportunity Handicap Accessible.

TT1-800-743-3333                     tfn
D & J WOOD-WORKS

Furniture Repair, Restoration,
Stripping, Staining, Refurbishing,

Gluing. Dan/Joyce Frantz
219/694-6139 Liberty Center.

                                                  tfn*
COMPUTER MAINTENANCE

Software/Hardware & tweaking

    call Jane at 219/375-2426.    tfn

Send in your ad today!

  Please PRINT your ad and Phone Number carefully.

   Name: __________________________________________________

   Your ad: _______________________________________________

   _________________________________________________________

   _________________________________________________________

   Phone Number:  ________________________________________

   Run my ad ______ Times    Enclosed is $ _______________

Payment must accompany order.

RATES
20 words $3.50.  Each word over 20 words is $.10 per word.  Each
additional insertion is the same price as the first time.
Send in your ad -- include name, address, and phone number (for our
records) and number of times you wish ad to run.  We reserve the right to
edit all ads.  Send to: WARREN WEEKLY, P O Box 695, Warren, IN  46792,
OR drop off at PJ's Flower and Gift, Downtown Warren by 10 a.m. on
Tuesday for the Friday edition.

EXAMPLE
For Sale -- 1986 Ford Fairlane, 4 door, power steering and brakes,
  1      2        3       4        5        6      7          8          9          10     11

10321 N. Victory, Warren.  Phone 219-000-0000.

 12    13        14       15          16         17       18

   Name  ____________________________________________

   Address __________________________________________

   City, State, Zip Code________________________________

1 Year Subscription $38.00 ___ 6 Months $19.00 ___

3 Months $9.50 ___

Renewal ___ or New Subscription ___

(Subscriptions to be mailed 1st Class)

   Send to:

WARREN WEEKLY • P O Box 695, Warren, IN  46792

Subscription Form to

THE WARREN WEEKLY
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CLASSIFIEDS

Dye Insurance Agency
Specializing in Long Term Care and Medicare

Supplement needs.  We represent all major

insurance companies.  Please call for a free quote.

George R. Dye, Agent - Lois I. Dye, Agent
Karen S. Campbell, Office Manager

219-375-2424 • Fax 219-375-2423
121 N Wayne Street • Warren
Service is all we have to sell.

Discover

the

World

on

Cable TV!

375-2115

WARREN CABLE TV

                  Eva P.

                 Witkamp

                  of

Call today at 219/375-3635 or

219/356-4150  or 1-888-701-0156

Listings in Warren Area
LANGTON ESTATES 5 lots - Phase I

starting @ $15,900
Now developing Phase II - 17 lots avail.
TBD 124W 6+ Acres .............$36,000
219 W 2nd St ........................ $49,900
339 E First St ........................ $49,900
5720N 1100E Van Buren........$54,900
510E First St  ........................ $59,900
10424 S Wayne Rd  .............PENDING
5496S 300W  ........................ $69,900
507 E 1st St .......................... $72,900
512 N Nancy St .................... $77,900
5924S 600W  ........................ $79,900
528 N Nancy St ................... PENDING
6060 SE Willow Rd  ...............$94,900
3303W - 800S ..................... PENDING
4062S 500E  ....................... $169,900

Call Me.
  I can sell any Realtor's Listing

---- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
FREE Market Analysis for your

Home.  Call Today.

REGISTRATION OPEN

for

Community
Christian
School

for 2001-2002 year.

For more information

call 219/824-1203.

Now Available at
Subway/Warren Deli

I69 & SR5

204 N. Wayne
Warren, IN

(219)375-3715

123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567
123456789012345678901234567

Mon thru Thur 6 to 2

Fri 6 to 7  and Sat 7 to 2

Ma & Pa's

Kettle

BEN'S LAWN SERVICE

• New Lawns • Lawn Fertilizing
• Lawn Rolling • Landscaping
• Driveway Repair • Post Hole

Digging.
Call for Estimates 219/417-2740

                                                  tfn*
SCHURR SERVICES INC.

Plumbing (PC19700209), Well
System Repairs, Water Condition-

ing, Sewer Cleaning, 24 hour
emergency service.  Ph. 375-2023

                                                    tfn
FOR SALE

1998 Chevy Venture Van
20,000 miles - loaded

$12,000

     Call Jane at 375-2426     11/30
70+ LADY LOOKING

for someone to share an almost
new home and living expenses in
Warren.  Private bedroom, den &
bath.  Shared living, kitchen, and
utility & 2 car attached garage,
handicap accesable.  Utilities

included except phone.  375-3635

        for more information.     12/7*
SUN FOAM

sprayed on urethane foam for
crawlspaces, pole barns, room
additions and new construction.
20+ years experience.  Winter is
just around the corner.  Call for

free estimate today.

             Call 375-4593        12/14~
OWNER FINANCED

MORTGAGES

We pay cash for notes.

     800-257-2714-04           12/21~

MOBILE HOME FOR RENT

3 bedroom, 2 bath, large master
bath, large yard.  Nice horse barn
and pasture.  Lancaster School
district.  Location equals 300W

     and 900S  358-6231.       12/7~
FOR SALE

1997 Englander Pellet Stove
50,000 btu pipe & extras - used

two years. $550.00 765/934-2453

                                            12/14~
FOR SALE

4lots, 2 vaults and a marker in
Gardens of Memory, Marion.  Call

Kenny Trees at 375-4339

                                            12/14~
BUYING

Old Chev. 283 & 327 engines,
1967 & older.  Get Christmas
cash for your old Chev. parts.

     375-3743                         12/7~
FOR RENT

Small 2 bedroom home, all
electric.  No smokers or pets.  136
Parkway Warren.  Call 375-2042

           evenings.                  12/14*
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AREA NEWS CONTINUED

                     MARKLE INSURANCE SERVICES

                                    150 Morse St. * Markle, Indiana * 46770

                                        A Subsidiary of State Bank of Markle

Stacy Kellam
Agent

For all your insurance needs
Office 219-758-2911            888-758-2911

  Fax 219-758-3175

Warren

Automotive
128 N. Wayne • Warren, IN

219-375-3401

 WARREN
375-3123

1-800-746-4325

BUICK

PONTIAC

CHEVROLET

PROPANE GAS:  HOME, AG & CYLINDERS

PLUMBING - HEATING - COOLING - WELL REPAIRS

WATER SOFTENERS - WATER HEATERS

PRESSURE TANKS - DRAIN “JETTER” SERVICE

SERVING THE SURROUNDING AREA

SINCE 1948

Easily located at the Stop Light in Warren

219-375-3010 or toll free 1-877-375-3010

After hours emergency pager

219-358-5947

#CP81006007

ATM/Services now available

FREE CHECKING/no minimum balance required

HOME EQUITY LINES OF CREDIT/lowest rates in

town.

National City Bank of Indiana

201 North Wayne Street

Warren, IN  46792

219-375-2121

VIP DAY
More than 80 distinguished guests visited with fifth graders at Salamonie
School on Nov. 30, after they were invited by students for the school’s
Fifth Grade VIP Day. Students and teachers had prepared a busy
schedule for their VIP’s, which Included a “typical” morning in class, in
addition to a musical program, and lunch in the Salamonie Cafe.
  Pictured above:  Member’s of Salamonie’s 5th grade classes come
together to perform for parents and other special guests at the
school’s 5th grade VIP day Nov. 30. Students acted and sang various
parts in a presentation on the history of the Constitution.

WEATHER’S IMPACT
The importance of weather has come to life for first grade students at
Salamonie School, thanks to the expertise of several local adults. On
Nov. 30 teachers integrated their social studies and science lessons
by inviting representatives from a variety of careers to come visit with
students about the impact the weather has on their jobs. Community
representatives who were able to explain how weather effected their
jobs included a farmer, fireman, police officer, custodian, and school
principal. (pictured below)

HONOR ROLL
The following students achieved
Honor Roll  at Southern Wells
Elementary for  the 1st grading
period:
  Sixth Grade High Honor:  Casey
Carroll, Katie Coolman, Shane
Estes, Josh Lavanchy and Shawn
Longenberger
  Sixth Grade Honor Roll:  Cahli
Allen, Liza Arnold, Mychal  Chan-
dler,  Brandon Clifton, Julia
Duncan, Erica Eldridge, Alicia
Flanagan, Ryan Kellam, Natalie
Lewellen, HoIly Lloyd, Laura
Paxson, Johnny Quinn, Tiffany
Reusser, Jayme Reynolds,  Travis
Schortgen, Chris Siebold, Nat
Smith, Thad Harter,   Brittany
Herring, Kaitlyn Huffman, Alex
Kellan and Rachel Johnson.
  Fifth Grade High Honor:  Sara
Alford, Kelsey Bonewit, Skye
Bower, Chelsea Clakley, Troy
Fiechter, Alex Fiock, Stel la
Grimm,  Kate  Hecht,  Tia
Henderson, Haley Killingbeck,
Devin Leas, Spencer Massey,
Cody Miller, Kristy Penrod, Ashley
Pietz, Deidre Poling, Katelyn
Prible, Meghan Prible, Derek
Price, Emily Pursifull, Maartje
Rooyakkers, Clayton Sessions,
Sarah  Spaulding, Tayler  Story,
and  Dani Warfield
  Fifth Grade Honor Roll:  Ashley
Adams, Harley Benefiel, Brandon
Biberstine,  Cathy Boxell, J.J.
Carr, Cameron Carter, Ethan
Coleman, Tracey Estes,
Cassandra  Graham, Shalee
Grissell,   Andrew Habegger,
Austin  Haney, Natalie  Knowles,
Johanne Lichtsinn,  Ashley
Lindsey, Bethany Nott, James
Perry, Aaron Potter, Jake
Ripperger, Amos Robles, Sarah
Stultz, Kyle Thompson, and Sean
Winterrowd
  Fourth Grade High Honor:
Courtney Morton, Justin Perry,
Nicole Quinn, Jade Sisler, and
Chelsea Smith
  Fourth Grade Honor Roll:  Ashley
Betz, Eric Bluck, Chaz Carroll,
Darin Fiechter, Chase Harris,
Josh   Holloway, Elizabeth James,
Jenny Lloyd, Kayla Merrill, Jacob
Miller, Chelsea  Mossburg,  Rob-
ert Price,  Josh  Stultz,  Megan
Thompson, and Alex Trosper
  Third Grade High Honor:  Julia
Bartlett, Megan Bryant, Devin
Bower, Elizabeth Davis, Hannah
Fiechter,   Kyle Gearheart,  Mikala
Habegger, Chelsea  Masterson,
Emily Hartley, Acacia Herr, Karie
Lavanchy, Cassie Major, Drew
Penrod, Josh Powell, Luke Roush,
David    Shultz, Adam Sills, Damon

Smith, and Mandy Stoffer
  Third Grade Honor Roll:  Chelsea

Adams, Kayla Banter, Teagan
Bennett,   Cristin Carter, Tyler
Cassiday, Tyler Collins,  Alyssa
Culbertson, Thomas   Estes,
Rachel Habegger, Brandon
Gephart, Jordan   Gillum,   Jordan
Haskins, Justin Herring, Tyler
Hogston, Andrew Huffman,
Amanda Knowles, Linly Lloyd, Aric
McCann, Gage Minniear, Amber
Monroe, Emily Oswalt, Tanner
Prible, Mat Puckett, Sean Quillen,
Nick Quinn, Drew Runkle,  Kelsey
Samsel, Daniel   Schmidt,   Austin
Shortgen,   Grace  Stalker, Conner
Stoffel,    Zach Thompson, Maria
Velasquez, Edna Wickey, and
Blake Zent

RAIDER CARD DRAWING
Students participated in their an-
nual Raider Card Drawing on
Monday, October 29, in the El-
ementary Library.
  Students in grades 2 though 6
start the school year with their
own Raider Card. Students who
retained their card for the first
nine week period had their name
put into the drawing.
  Qualifications for holding on to
this card were based on behavior,
homework and attendance. At the
end of each nine week grading
period a drawing is held for large
prizes per grade level and small
prizes per homeroom classes.
Students who retain their card for
a whole semester are treated to a
swim party and if they retain their
card for the entire school year,
they are treated  to “Raider Card
Day in the Park” at Ouabache
State Park in Bluffton.
  Winners for the first nine weeks
were:
  Grade 2:  Tory Harter, Bryce
Longenherger,  Jagger  Love,
Quaid Zoda, Erica Fate, and Mor-
gan Perry  Overall Grade 2 Win-
ner:  Erica McPheeters
  Grade 3: Paige Newman, Zach
Thompson, Hannah Fiechter,
Tyler    Hogston,    Alyssa
Culbertson,  Chelsea Adams,
and Daniel Schmidt  Overall Grade
3 Winner:  Acacia Herr
  Grade 4:  Levi Jones, Jordan
Caldwell, Chelsea Mossburg,

Chelsea Smith, and Alexander
Trosper  Overall Grade 4 Winner:
Samantha Piqune
  Grade 5: Sarah Stultz,
Danika Warfield, Brandon
Biberstine, Ashlie   Lindsey,
Andrew Huffman,    and    Haley
Killingbeck  Overall Grade 5 Win-
ner:  Haley Killingbeck
  Grade 6: Julia Duncan, Jeffrey
Love, Brittany Herring, Tiffany
Reusser, Joshua Lavanchy, and
Elizabeth Moore  Grade 6 Overall
Winner: Shawn Hofstetter
  Congratulations Raiders!!

ELKS HOOP SHOOT
The Southern Wells Elementary
students just finished up the Elks
Hoop Shoot in physical education
class.  This involved students in
grades 2 - 6  The students were
divided into three age groups, 12
& 13 yr. olds, 10 & 11 yr. olds and
8 & 9 yr. olds, with a boys division
and a girls division. The top scorer
will advance to Bluffton for the
area shoot-off between boys and
girls from Bluffton and Norwell.
This year’s representatives for
Southern Wells are:
  8 & 9 Yr. Old Girls:  Winner:
Cristin Carter Alternate: Devon
Bower
  8& 9 Yr. Old Boys: Winner: Caleb
Pinkerton  Alternate:
Clayton Hamilton
  10 & 11 Yr. Old Girls: Winner:
Meghan Prible Alternate: Kristi
Penrod
  10 & 11 Yr. Old Boys: Winner:
Devin Leas Alternate: Jake
Ripperger
  12 & 13 Yr. Old Girls: Winner:
Erica Eldridge Alternate: Jayme
Reynolds
  12 & 13 Yr Old Boys: Winner:
Tayler Story Alternate: Alex
Kellam


